Liberal Studies Committee Meeting
April 1, 2004

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present: M. Sadler, B. G. Wilson, A. Stenta, E. Mannikka, C. Young, M. Collins, L. Feldman, Y. Asamoah, F. Slack, C. Zoni, M. Swinker
Guest: Carmy Carranza, Sally Lipsky
Minutes from 3/18 meeting were approved on a Swinker/Zoni motion

The department decided to withdraw the EDEX 440 course revision proposal at this time. 
LRNC 150/160/170 – Carmy Carranza and Sally Lipsky responded to committee questions about how each of the courses meets the general Liberal Studies criteria and the criteria for LS Electives.  For the record, the point was made that when these courses were presented to the LSC in 2001, they were presented not as a full proposal, but as a pilot project. The committee sees value in the courses and does not dispute that they can contribute to a smooth transition for first-year students, but does not see a good fit between these courses and the liberal studies curriculum/criteria.  The LSC would be open to considering the courses again if they are re-designed to meet the criteria. The following rationale provided the basis for the decision:
1) the disciplinary foundation of these courses is not clear; as designed the courses involve socialization to academic life, skill building, and career exploration.  While important information for the beginning student, the LS criteria states that a course in this category must “confront the major ethical issues which pertain to the subject matter (academic discipline)”, “read works which develop sustained arguments”, “be distinguished from remedial courses”. 
2) the readings, while appropriate for the courses as they are designed, do not meet the spirit of what is intended in LS courses, i.e. “read substantial works of fiction or non-fiction including, where appropriate, primary sources”

3) there was discussion about whether the courses are remedial or preliminary skill building for academic work, but it seemed clear that they do not introduce students to a well defined “core” discipline. 

4) LS criteria do not permit students to use a prefix more than once in the LS Elective category (foreign language is the exception).

Recommendations that are offered for the proposers to consider:

1) re-design the course and frame it within a core academic discipline(s) using a model that links academic affairs with student affairs, or
2) consider linking the course(s) with another first year course that exposes the student to core disciplinary subject matter, or
3) re-design the course(s) using a team approach with faculty from the Learning Enhancement Center and co-teach with a faculty from one the major academic disciplines, or 

4) re-design the Introduction to Higher Education course with theoretical material i.e., Foundations of Higher Education, and practical applications.  

Our decision should not be construed as a judgment about the value of these courses, but rather as an assessment of whether they meet the current LS Criteria. 

Preliminary review of Scott Moore’s request for Type I. This proposal will be reviewed in more depth at the next meeting, but the following observations were noted: 1)need to verify that this is the approved course description and objectives –if not, then the proposal should be processed as a course revision as well, 2) needs to be designed using a 14 week semester model, 3) delete dates and use weeks or hours for the detailed course outline, 4) needs a grading scale, 5) should provide sample(s) of writing assignments, 6) needs a bibliography.

Distributed revised Instructor and Student Instructions document for review and discussion at the next meeting. 

Meeting Adjourned at 4:50 p.m.

